
 

 
 
 
 
                             For additional information, please contact Supt. Barb Rains at 815.469.9103 

 
In personnel matters, the Board 

• approved the employment of Jennifer Workman and Cindy Ziemann as kindergarten 
teachers; 

• approved the employment of Rachel Tatar as a FMLA teacher; 
• approved the employment of Kathleen Lundstrom and Jennifer Bernat as paraprofessionals; 
• approved the employment of Rita Castanon as a clerk; 
• approved the employment of Sarah McGrath as a lunchroom supervisor; and 
• accepted the resignations of Eric Rehm, Sheila Baker, Michael Wagonblott, Kaitlyn 

Thompson, and Suzanne MacLeod. 

 
In other matters, the Board 

• established the 2016-2017 budget hearing to be conducted at 7 p.m. on September 28, 
2016; 

• approved the Lincoln-Way Area Special Education District 843 2016-2017 budget; 
• approved the 2016-2017 Ivy League contract with amended terms to be accepted by Ivy 

League; 
• approved the building administrator evaluation tool; 
• approved the certified and non-certified handbooks; 
• discussed the 2016-2017 Board Goals; 
• set the 8th grade graduation date as June 1, 2017; 
• heard a report on the substitute teacher round up; 
• heard a report on the new staff in-service and opening institute days; 
• heard a recap on the 2016 summer programs; 
• heard a special education update; and 
• heard an update on the building projects. 
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